FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
ENFORCEMENT BUREAU

memorandum

TO: Kevin Harding, Associate Chief, Video Division, Media Bureau

FROM: Neal L. McNeil, Chief Engineer, Spectrum Enforcement Division,
Enforcement Bureau

SUBJECT: Referral Response, Monitoring Station Protection

DATE: March 30,2018

Attn: Maria Hussainzadah

Re: Your February 7, 2018 memo concerning the following application for a DTV construction
permit:

MB File Number and Call Sign: WSB-DT/ 0000034812

EB/SED File Number: EB-SED-18-00026553

Frequency: TV Channel 32, 578-584 MHz

Monitoring Station of Concern: Powder Springs, GA

Distance from Monitoring Station: 35.191 km (21.867 mi)

Theoretical Field at Monitoring Station: 19.3 mV/m (85.7 dBu) (MB estimate)
27.568 mV/m (88.808 dBu) (EB estimate)

Since the proposed facility is located near a monitoring station, the application has been referred
to the Enforcement Bureau for review.

Based on the facility as described above, the Enforcement Bureau has no objection to the grant of
the referenced application.

This memo supersedes our previous recommendation dated July 14, 2017 for this station (Media
Bureau/Video file num. 0000025134, EB file num. EB-SED-17-00024745).
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MB/Video File # 0000034812 / WSB-DT / Georgia Television, Inc.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Gabriel Collazo at 418-1217.
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